Mayor Tom Weisner City of Aurora 44 E. Downer Place Aurora, IL 60505

Dear Mayor Weisner,

I'm writing you today to express my interest in serving on Aurora's Veterans Advisory Council. I enlisted in the United States Marine Corps in February 1974 while I was still attending West Aurora High School. After graduation I left for boot camp that summer continuing a proud tradition in the Roscoe family. Volunteering to serve my country was one of the best decisions I have ever made. I'm interested in volunteering / serving on the Veterans Advisory Council to offer my continued support to all veterans and their families.

## Military:

Sergeant United States Marine Corps, received an Honorable Discharge in 1976. Marine Corps reserves 1976-1980.

## **Community-Veterans Organizations:**

Fox Valley Detachment #1233 Marine Corp League Amvets Post #103 American Legion Post #84 Member of the Vietnam Moving Wall Committee, Aurora Guardian & Volunteer, Honor Flight Chicago

Thank-you for your consideration, Semper Fi,

Scott D. Roscoe

Aurora, IL 60505

CC: Chuck Nelson, Assistant Chief of Staff, City of Aurora Joe Toma, Chairman, Veterans Advisory Council, City of Aurora

Submitted: November 10, 2014 the 239th Birthday of the United States Marine Corps